
CITY OF SPRINGVILLE 

SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

APRIL 12, 2023 

 

 The City Council of the City of Springville met is a duly advertised called meeting on 
Wednesday, April 12, 2023 at 8:00 a.m. at Springville City Hall.  Mayor Dave Thomas presided 
and City Clerk Lynn Porter served as recording secretary. 
 
 Mayor Thomas called the meeting to order and stated the purpose of this meeting is to 
declare a 2003 fire truck as surplus for disposal. 
 
 Those members answering present to roll call were as follows: 
 

District 1 Councilmember Herbert Toles 
 District 2 Councilmember David Vinson 
 District 3 Councilmember Austin Phillips 

District 4 Councilmember Katrina Hennings 
 District 6 Councilmember Marshall Parker 
 District 7 Councilmember Sherry Reaves 
 Mayor  Dave Thomas 
 
 Absent: District 5 Councilmember Tim Walker  
 
 Councilmember Phillips asked do we know how much we can get for the truck, and Fire 
Chief Richard Harvey stated $68,000. 
 
 Councilmember Parker stated the Town of Flomaton had an engine blow up in their fire 
truck and they are in dire need of a replacement. 
 
 Chief Harvey stated they are coming today to inspect the truck and if it meets their needs, 
they would like to pay for it and take it with them.  That was why we needed to call this meeting 
this morning to surplus the truck for sale.  Our resolution stipulates that we can sell the truck to 
another municipality or we can place it for sale on GovDeals if this sale does not happen. 
 
 Councilmember Reaves moved Resolution 2023-15 declaring a 2003 KMS pumper as 
surplus, seconded by Councilmember Hennings, and the vote was unanimous. 
 
 No other business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
       Lynn B. Porter 
       City Clerk 


